
 
 
 
 
 
COUNCIL MEMBERS: 
Mayor – Elaine Nash 
Deputy Mayor – Kevin McDonald  
Councillors – Ian Goudie, Brenda Young, Doug Dean, F. David Power, and Ashley Byrne. 
Town Clerk – Stacey Dean; Acting Town Clerk – Brenda Pike 
 
PUBLIC OFFICE HOURS (by appointment only): 
Monday and Tuesday: 10:00 a.m. – 4:00 p.m.  
Please call (709) 521-2040 or email townclerk@townofmountcarmel.ca to book an appointment. 
 
IMPORTANT DATES: 
June 4   Community Clean-Up Day. *WE NEED VOLUNTEERS* to help pick up trash along the 

roadside from St. Catherine’s to Mitchell’s Brook. *WE ALSO NEED PICK-UP TRUCKS* to 
bring the trash to the St. Joseph’s Waste Management site. Clear garbage bags and gloves 
will be distributed and teams assigned at the Town Hall at 10:00 a.m. Please contact the 
Town Office if you can volunteer your time and/or your truck. Participants are invited for 
refreshments at the Town Hall following the clean-up at 1:30 p.m. 

 
June 30  Deadline for payment of poll tax and filing of exemption request forms. The Town accepts 

payments by cash, cheque, money order, debit, Visa/Mastercard (in person or by phone), 
or e-transfer to townclerk@townofmountcarmel.ca.  

 
July 1 Canada Day Celebration. 1:00 p.m. at the Town Hall. Plans for the day include: flag raising, 

wreath laying, entertainment for the children, as well as music and refreshments.  
 
Sept 14 Bulk Garbage. Please ensure that any bulk garbage placed roadside meets the criteria set 

out by the Eastern Regional Service Board. If the bulk garbage is not collected on collection 
day, the homeowner is responsible to have it removed from the roadside and disposed of 
properly. If you have questions regarding bulk garbage or hazardous waste collections, 
please contact Eastern Regional Services Board at 709-579-1960 or visit their website at 
https://easternregionalserviceboard.com/residents/. Please note that Route 91 (Nine Mile 
Road) bulk collection is October 6th. 
 

Sept 17 There will be no hazardous waste collection in the Town of Mount Carmel this year; 
however, an event is scheduled in St. Joseph’s on September 17th.  
 

Please note that the Town Office will be closed in observation of the following holidays: 
May 23 - Victoria Day 
June 20 - Discovery Day 
August 3 - Civic Holiday 
September 5 - Labor Day 
 
INTRODUCING THE RECREATIONAL TRAIL COMMITTEE: 
We are delighted to advise that the Town’s Volunteer Recreational Trail Committee has formed and 
begun its work. Based on feedback from community members, the group has started work on a 
comprehensive plan for trail development. The Committee members are: Chair, Anne Pratt; Vice-Chair 
and Council Representative, Ian Goudie; Secretary, Robyn Hickey; Council Representative, David Power; 
Committee members: Kris Munro, Nina Goudie, Connie Hickey, Theresa Butland, Angela Torraville and 
Jason Mortimer. To reach the Committee Chair directly, please email mountcarmel.trails@gmail.com. 
Stayed tuned for more updates as the committee work proceeds. We look forward to sharing this 
exciting project with the entire community! 
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